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Dear Mr Robertson
Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places in Clackmannanshire
Thank you for your positive response to our request for comments about Polling Districts and Polling Places in Clackmannanshire.
Your communication covers a number of relevant points. For ease of reference I have broken these down into a list, and by commenting on each point I hope I can give a clear indication of possible recommendations for the future.

· Polling Place: Zones, Clackmannan Road, Alloa. 

You correctly identify the Zones building as an existing polling place. You will no doubt be aware that the building is now closed, and that it will be offered for sale. Against that background, an alternative polling place may be a requirement. There is a suggestion that the Hawkhill Community Centre building may be suitable, and this suggestion will be seriously considered to determine if it could serve voters in that polling district.

· Argyll Street & McKinlay Crescent

Following the Ward boundary changes in 2007, it was recognised that the Zones building would not be an ideal location for voters resident in the above areas. An additional Polling Place was brought into operation (Whins Resource Centre) and all voters in the area immediately to the North of the railway line are now allocated to that building. This seems to be contrary to the understanding expressed in your email of 19th August, so I hope my comments clarify the position.

· Hutton Park Area 

Residents in this area were, for 2007, allocated to the Whins polling place for the first time. For ease of reference I have enclosed copy maps of the two polling districts (OO363 and OO485) showing clearly the boundary lines. I hope this is helpful.

· Nevis Crescent Area

The creation of the new electoral wards in Clackmannanshire in 2007 gave effect to a new set of boundaries. Ward 3 (Clackmannanshire Central) takes in the whole of Sauchie and part of Alloa. The boundary line actually lies just to the South of Nevis Crescent (see copy map enclosed). The effect of this is that, for the first time, voters resident in Nevis Crescent are in a different ward to neighbours who may be resident in Forebraes and surrounding streets. The nearest polling place within Ward 3 is Sauchie Hall, and that is where the voters are allocated to.
You commented that some voters may choose not to vote because they don't want to go up the hill to Sauchie Hall, or else may not see a community link with  Sauchie. In either case, it is important to note that it is the Boundary Commission for Scotland that recommends ward boundary details to the Parliament for acceptance. The Council has no power to change these boundaries.
You suggested that Sunnyside Primary School could be a possible polling place for residents in the Nevis Crescent area.  I will add that suggestion to the list of potential options for the future that will be considered during the next stage of this review process.  I will let you know the outcome of that.

· Electoral Boundaries

As noted above, the ward boundaries are not something the Council has the final say on. They are recommended by the Commission, after a lengthy consultation exercise. The Council, individuals, and others, did make relevant representation to the Commission during the last consultation period and, while I believe they were properly considered, I'm sure you will appreciate that I am not able to speak on behalf of the Commission. I have noted your comments however.

On a related subject, you may be aware that the Commission is presently reviewing the Scottish Parliamentary Constituency boundaries.  There will be a public inquiry into their proposals for a new 'Clackmannanshire and Dunblane' constituency held in the Municipal Buildings in Stirling over November 11th and 12th.  Any citizen may attend and ask to be heard if they have a view they wish to be taken into account.

I hope that, through my response, I have managed to address all of the points you have made.  Thank you again for your comments - they are relevant and helpful. 

Yours sincerely

Rod Richardson
Principal Administration Officer
